

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 1401 EAST BROAD STREET RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 23219-2000

Stephen C. Brich, P.E. COMMISSIONER

August 25, 2021

Ms. Monica Backmon
Executive Director
Northern Virginia Transportation Authority
3040 Williams Drive
Suite 200
Fairfax, VA 22031

RE: Funding for Transportation Emissions Reduction Measures (TERMS Program)

Dear Ms. Backmon,

This is to follow-up on my February 24, 2021 letter regarding the TERMS Program. With the adoption of the FY2022-2027 Six-Year Improvement Program (SYIP), the Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB) approved funding to support the TERMS Programs through FY2026. This is the final allocation of funds for this purpose. NVTA should work to identify other funding mechanisms to support these important programs beginning in FY2027.

Sincerely,

Stephen C. Brich, P.E.

Commissioner of Highways

C: The Honorable Mary Hynes, Northern Virginia CTB member

Ms. Jennifer Mitchell, DRPT Director

Mr. John Lynch, P.E., VDOT Northern Virginia District Engineer

Ms. Laura Farmer, Chief Financial Officer

Ms. Kimberly Pryor, Director, Infrastructure Investment Division